Northern California Fencing Division

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 18, 2010 

Halberstadt Fencers Club, San Francisco

The meeting was called to order by The Division Chair, Jonathan Jefferies at 5:45 pm
Present were Ed Hon, Beau Mitchum, Chris Atwood, Jay Choi, Greg Massialas, C.J. Miller, Laura Glass, Jonathan Jefferies, Andrew Davis, Peter Burchard, Maureen Griffin, Richard Vidor, Harold hayes, Jim Liebich and Chloe Soroquere.

The agenda items included (1) confirmation of the recent Executive Committee email exchange for sanctioning the Bay Cup tournaments events in the Northern California Division, (2) Approval of the tentative dates set in the Bay Cup schedule for Division Required Qualifiers and selection of the clubs that will host them, (3) Discussion and approval of the continuation of the Referee Seminars and tentative scheduling, (4) Review and approval of the 2010-11 Budget and Other business, namely a request from EBFG for sanctioning an open epee tournament on November 7, 2010 .
After everyone introduced themselves, the Division Chair asked if there was any old business. There was none.

Those present voted unanimously to approve the email sanctioning of the bay Cup schedule for the Northern California Division.

The discussion then focused on the 2010-11 Division qualifier tournaments. The previously set tentative dates were approved as follows:

-Junior Olympic Qualifiers: December 11 and 12, 2010

-Div II/III/Vet Qualifiers: February 26 & 27, 2011

-Y14 Qualifiers: April 30 and May 1st, 2011

Note: Per USFA, divisions no longer hold qualifiers for Summer Nationals Y16 as well as for Junior and Senior team competitions. 

The next step was to discuss and assign the events to Northern California Division clubs. The decision was not to split qualifiers by gender and keep same weapons within one location. The assignments were as follows:

-Junior Olympic Qualifiers: On 12/11/10, Epee at GGFC and Saber at PFA; on 12/12/10, Foil at HFC

-Div II/III/Vet qualifiers: On 2/26/11, Epee at MFA and Saber at PFA; on 2/27/11, Foil at HFC

-Y14 Qualifiers: On 4/30/11, Epee at GGFC and on 5/1/11, Saber at PFA and Foil at HFC
The next item of business was the continuation of the Referee seminars to train and get new referees to pass the FOC test and become rated referee. Jim Liebich provided details on the last season’s program and the continuation of the program was unanimously approved. 


Proposed Budget Forecast for 2010-11:

Northern California Fencing Division 2010-2011 Budget Forecast
As of September 12, 2010

Forecasted Revenue:

-Membership fees

          $    00.00 

(Dues1 unpaid by USFA

since 9/1/08)


-Est. Interest Income on CD       $    35.00

Total Revenue:

          $    35.00
Forecasted Expenses:

-Mtg. refreshments

$    150.00 
($61 pd in June 10)
-Printing



$      40.00
Qualifier handouts
-Postage



$      40.00
Misc. postage 

-Medals engraving


$    350.00
-Observer fees


$ 1,200.00
12 qualifier events
-Mileage & Tolls


$    120.00
@$0.14/mile rate
-Web Hosting Fees

$        0.00
Subscription renewal due 9/11
-Website fees


$    200.00
@$40/hr if needed
-Referee Training Fees

$ 2,000.00     
 4 training sessions @ $500 ea.; next on 9/19
Total expenses:


$(4,100.00)
Net Loss1:


$(4,065.00) 
Account Balances as of August 31, 2010:

Checking: 
$  2,857.00


Time Deposit:
$  9,418.92
Total Cash:
$ 12,275.92
1 USFA has not paid Nor Cal dues share since 2008: 
Total Owing:   $2,298.00 per Debbie Walsh, Financial Controller, USFA, per email March 1, 2010. 
The main reason forecasting a budget with a net loss is due to the fact that, as noted above, due to financial difficulties, the USFA had not paid the Division its share of membership fees since 2008. However, since the Division has healthy cash reserves, it can afford to continue investing in providing the necessary services to its fencers. 

The proposed forecast budget was approved unanimously.

The next item of business which was EBFG’s request for sanctioning an epee tournament scheduled for November 7th, 2010, was approved unanimously.

Jim Liebich then brought up an old business item that had been discussed previously: the need to hold refresher clinics to help existing referees improve their ratings. The proposal is to hold these training sessions during a club’s regular practice session, invite an FOC referee to help existing referees (FOC classified or not) practice their refereeing skills while focusing on 1 weapon during practice bouts. The session would include a short 1 hour refresher lecture from the FOC rated referee then applied 2 hour practice. The rated FOC Referee would be paid $100/ hour to conduct the 3 hour session. Issue of budget short fall came up. Upon review of previously approved budget, the decision was made to adjust certain budget projections, namely Observer fees, website fees and Referee training fees to re-allocated a total of $900 to support 3 referee clinics during the season, resulting in the same bottom line.
The revised Budget Forecast was as follows:

Northern California Fencing Division 2010-2011 REVISED Budget Forecast

As of September 15, 2010

Forecasted Revenue:

-Membership fees

          $    00.00 

(Dues1 unpaid by USFA


since 9/1/08)


-Est. Interest Income on CD       $    35.00


Total Revenue:

          $    35.00

Forecasted Expenses:

-Mtg. refreshments

$    150.00 
($61 pd in June 10)

-Printing



$      40.00
Qualifier handouts

-Postage



$      40.00
Misc. postage 

-Medals engraving


$    350.00

-Observer fees


$    900.00
12 qualifier events 
-Mileage & Tolls


$    120.00
@$0.14/mile rate

-Web Hosting Fees

$        0.00
Subscription renewal due 9/11

-Website fees


$    100.00
@$40/hr if needed

-Referee Seminars Fees

$ 1,500.00     
 3 training sessions @ $500 each - next on 9/19
-Referee Clinics
                             $    900.00
 3 clinics @ $300 each
Total expenses:


$(4,100.00)

Net Loss1:


$(4,065.00) 
The Revised Budget approve was again put to a vote and approved unanimously.
Jim Liebich was tasked with organizing the clinics.

The last item of discussion centered around the northern California Specific rules established by Tomek Amborski for the qualifier competitions last season. Chloe Soroquere was tasked with redistributing the rules to the Executive Committee members for one last review and approval. 

The meeting was ended at 7:35 pm by the Division Chair. 
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